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Planning is underway for an upgrade to Bomaderry High School. The upgrade will include fit-for-purpose 
classrooms and core facilities. 

As part of planned maintenance works for the school, works will be undertaken during the school 
holidays to refurbish Building D’s student and staff toilets and remove asbestos containing material from 
Building C.  

Toilet upgrade  

The toilet refurbishment works for Building D are expected to start in early January 2024. We expect the  
toilets to be ready to use from Day 1 Term 1 2024, except for the boy’s urinal which will be installed 
during Term 1. 

Asbestos removal 

Remediation works will be undertaken to remove asbestos containing material from the roof void in 
Building C, in preparation for replacing the first floor ceilings. 

The area has been cordoned off and safety measures put in place under the advice of an independent 
hygienist. It will remain out of bounds to anyone visiting the school site until the removal work is finished.  
We are following all the advice and protocols of independent asbestos hygienists and other experts. 

Work will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited 
independent asbestos contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all 
applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

The area will be inspected to ensure it has been fully remediated and the school will receive a clearance 
certificate before the area is reopened to students and staff. The health, safety, and wellbeing of the 
school and local community is our highest priority. Thank you for your understanding during this 
important work. 

Holiday working hours 

Standard construction working hours are 7 am to 6 pm, Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. 
No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised.  

Some deliveries to the site may need to take place outside of normal work hours because of the size of 
the trucks required. This is to minimise the impact on road users and the general public. 

The School Infrastructure NSW office will be closed from 5 pm Friday 22 December 2023 to 9 am 
Monday 8 January 2024, inclusive.  

You can continue to contact us during this time, and we will get back to you after we return. If there is an 
urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an emergency, 
please call triple zero (000).  
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